
 Corpus Christi Catholic Church 
1415 W. Lies Road  Carol Stream, IL 60188   630-483-4673 

August 13, 2023 - Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 



Please pray for all those on our prayer list... 

Readings for the Week of August 13, 2023  

Saturday, August 12  St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

5:00 p.m. ╬  Tom Warick by Jim Jennings 
  ╬  Joe Monica by family 
  ╬  John Zamboni by Molinaro family  
  SI  Matthew Leipart by Fran Fenton 

Sunday, August 13  Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 a.m. SI  Vivian Crockett by Crockett Family 

10:00 a.m. ╬  Jesus Sievert by Angara Family 
  ╬  Alice Misasi by Mandy Keife 
  ╬  Chuck Peterson by Jeff Gura 
  ╬  Raffaele Verzillo by Lynda, Zana and Joe  

11:30 a.m. SI  Parishioners of Corpus Christi     
Mass in Polish 

Monday, August 14  St. Maximillian Kolbe 

9:00 a.m. ╬  Clara, Manerto & Aidan Billano by Liz Billano  

Tuesday, August 15  The Assumption of the Virgin Mary 

9:00 a.m. ╬  Linda LaLonde by Deacon Bill & Patty Thomas 
   SI  Ginella Gimenez birthday blessings by Mildred Gimerez 

7:00 p.m. ╬  Helen Wilczek by Maria Johnson   

Wednesday, August 16  St. Stephen of Hungary  

9:00 a.m. SI  Isabella Nunez by Crockett Family 
  ╬  Rosario LoGuidice by Crockett Family   

Thursday, August 17  Weekday 

9:00 a.m. SI  Maureen & Joseph Logalbo 

Friday, August 18  Weekday 

9:00 a.m. SI  Maureen & Joseph Logalbo 

Saturday, August 19  St. John Eudes  

5:00 p.m. SI  Andrew & Aleeah Anderson Wedding 
        SI  Tom & Cheryl Walter by Deacon Bill & Patty Thomas 
  ╬  Maud Beaudouin by Derosena Family 
  ╬  Sephora Beaudouin by Derosena Family 
  ╬  Stephen Denis by Derosena Family 
  ╬  Zofia Ligas by Derosena Family  

Sunday, August 20  Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 a.m. ╬  Kenneth Schuda by Ken & Moira Shultz 

10:00 a.m. ╬  Eileen Notini by Robert Notini 
  ╬  Adam Pineda by Jeff Gura 

11:30 a.m. SI  Parishioners of Corpus Christi     
Mass in Polish 

Mass Intentions 

The 2024 Mass book is available. Please call the 
office 630-483-4673 or email at 

corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net with your 
intention. 

Louise Harrison 
Larry Hartnett 
Daniel Hartzell  
Donna Hawko 
Debbie Henke 
Mark Herwaldt 
Asha J. 
Pamela Jacobs 
Geoffrey Johnson 
Shawn Jurgensen 
Austin Keating 
Rosemarie Kelly-   
 Cunningham 
Ann Krueger 
Westin LaFever 
Rose Marie Lambert 
Sondra Long 
Jackie Lower 
Keegan Manz 
Darnell Matesi 
Karen Mahrenholz  
Kevin McKinney 
Larry Miller 
Josephine Miller 
Joe Moser  
Mark Muzer 
Elida Navarro 
Mary Nekyha  
Michael Novak 

Joe Ernest Alonto 
Adnan Alonto 
Javier-Maria Alonso   
Pat Baker 
Asuncion Baldwin 
Janay Bell 
Brian Bennett 
Gerri Tillman Bentel 
Cathy Brill  
Bud Brown 
Theresa Bull 
Melanie B. 
Terry Cook 
Jeannie Culitan 
Alan Demascus  
Tessa Dante 
Karen Deering 
Martha Durnil 
Denise Ealy 
Annette Fath   
Joe Fenton   
Betty Funer 
Carol Gatti  
Mike Gebhardt 
Chris Gries 
Barbara Groves  
Clarence Groves 
Paula Grueder 
Rocella Hampton  
Dr. Dan Haraf 

Bill Ohlhaber 
Sue Patterson 
Betty Pilafis 
Lucy Pope  
AJ (Austin) Rose 
Melissa and Joe 
Reynolds  
Dolores Salerno 
Martin Salerno 
Donna Sanchez  
Marilyn Savegnago 
Christine Scardina 
Russell Schauer 
Mary Beth Shepardson 
Antonio Sievert  
Alberto Sievert 
Evelyn Simonetta 
Steve & Barbara Smith  
Lorraine Standiford 
Arzy Staten 
Kathy Staten 
Bill Staunton 
Robert Strawn 
Vicki Strawn 
Lorenzo Tamburello 
Baby Kyle Templin 
Julie Tkaczuk  
Mike Tkaczuk 
Juanita Torronio 
Annette Golome Turk  

The Feast of the Assumption of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary 

(Holy Day of Obligation) 

Mass times: 

Tuesday, Aug. 15, 9am and 7pm 

In Loving Remembrance 
Ken Schuda, Bob Chandler  

May they Rest in Peace 

Monday: Dt 10:12-22/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20/Mt 17:22-27 

Tuesday: Vigil: 1 Chr 15:3-4, 15-16; 16:1-2/Ps 132:6-7, 9-10, 13
-14/1 Cor 15:54b-57/ Lk 11:27-28 Day: Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 
10ab/Ps 45:10, 11, 12, 16/1 Cor 15:20-27/Lk 1:39-56 

Wednesday: Dt 34:1-12/Ps 66:1-3a, 5 and 8, 16-17/Mt 18:15-20 

Thursday: Jos 3:7-10a, 11, 13-17/Ps 114:1-2, 3-4, 5-6/Mt    
     18:21—19:1 

Friday: Jos 24:1-13/Ps 136:1-3, 16-18, 21-22 and 24/Mt 19:3-12  

Saturday: Jos 24:14-29/Ps 16:1-2a, and 5, 7-8, 11/Mt 19:13-15  

Next Sunday:  Is 56:1, 6-7/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 (4)/Rom 11:13-15,  
            29-32/Mt 15:21-28 



Taking a Vacation? 

Don’t Take a Vacation from Church 

 While traveling, parishioners may log on to 
www.masstimes.org or call 858-207-6277 for the 

location and schedule of Masses throughout the 
USA and other countries. 

Save the Date! 
PARISH PICNIC/ 

Piknik Parafialny 

September 10, 11am 
If you would like to volunteer to assist with this event (setup, breakdown, 
selling food/beverage/raffle tickets during the event, assist with children's 

games), or if you know of any organizations or restaurants that would like to 
donate gift certificates for the raffle or sponsor the event, please contact 
Elizabeth Mazur at ccmission77@gmail.com or 630-483-4673. ext. 105.  

Take a moment after the 8 am, 10 am or 11:30 am 
Mass to enjoy the company of your 
fellow parishioners and friends in 
our delightful parish  garden while 

partaking of some light 
refreshments. 

Thank you to all our hosts! 
 
Date:   Host: 
August 20  Legion of Mary, Fatima Group 
   & Ministers of Care  

August 27  Respect Life Ministry 
September 3 Religious Education Program 

 Finance Update for the month of June 

  Monthly Offertory   $   31,810.00 

  Building     $     1,520.00 

  Flowers     $        438.00 

  Infirmed & Elderly Priests  $     1,004.00 

Thank you for your continued support and 
generosity.  

http://www.masstimes.org


  
  
   
  

  

Summer Calendar 
August 26 7pm – Catechists’ Meeting 

September 9 Classes resume  

 

 

Attention Catechists 

We will hold an opening meeting 
for all of our catechists.  Please 

join us on Monday, August 26th at 
7pm.   

 

Is God calling you to share your faith with others?  

Classes begin in a few weeks.  We are in need of 

adults who are interested in working with our 

youth.  If you are considering this ministry, please 

contact the RE office at (630) 483-4222 or 

cceducation@sbcglobal.net. 

 

 

Religious Education 

Registration 

Less than a month before classes 

begin again!  Religious Education 

begins on September 10th. Please get your 

registration in to the RE office as soon as 

possible. Forms are available online at 

corpuschristicarolstream.org (the Religious 

Education page) or in the RE office.  Please be 

aware that classes are first come / first served.  

Classes will begin on September 9th. 

 
Mass Requirement 

All first and second year students are required to 

attend a minimum of fifteen (15) Masses 

throughout the year.  Returning year two students 

must have this completed prior to the start of 

classes for the 2023-24 year. 

  
  
   
  

  

Sofia Lech 
Confirmation Coordinator 

 
Upcoming Service Projects 

The following are upcoming service projects 
for Confirmation I and II students: 

This year, students will be required to complete 

ten (10) hours of service. 

Parish Picnic – September 10th.  Assist with 

bounce house, set up and tear down.   Please 

contact the RE office if you are interested at 

(630) 483-4222 or 

cceducation@sbcglobal.net 

 

Registration for Confirmation  

Registration for the 2023-24 

Confirmation year is ongoing.  

Families may register for 

Religious Education and 

Confirmation classes on one form. Classes 

begin on September 11th.  Please see our 

website, corpuschristicarolstream.org or the 

RE office for the registration form.  

 
 

Confirmation Requirements for  
2023-24 

All students entering Confirmation I or 
Confirmation II in the Fall will have the 
following requirements: 

 Attend fifteen (15) Masses and complete 

fifteen (15) Mass Reflection sheets 
(available outside the Youth Ministry office 
and in the narthex). 

 Complete ten (10) hours of service to 

others.  Complete Service Project sheets 
for each project. 

Confirmation 

mailto:cceducation@sbcglobal.net
corpuschristicarolstream.org
mailto:cceducation@sbcglobal.net
https://corpuschristicarolstream.org/


Corpus Christi Council of Catholic Women (CCW) Corner 

UPCOMING CCW EVENTS 

August 7-13 - Please don't forget to enjoy dine-in, or carry out from Good  Tequila Mexican Grill, 149 E. North 
Ave, Glendale Heights, and support CCW fundraising. Flyers are available in the Corpus Christi narthex and can be 
used until Sunday, August 13.  
Sunday, August 20 - Installation of the new officers at the 10 am Mass by Fr. Mark Jurzyk,  our pastor and spiritual 
adviser. 

Will You Be There? Registration is open for the 10th National Eucharistic 
Congress. Join your Catholic brothers and sisters as we encounter the living 
Jesus Christ, experience profound renewal, and are sent out on mission for the 
life of the world. Individual and group registrations can be found at: https://
eucharisticcongress.org  
When registering, use Bishop Robert Barron’s Word on Fire Group Code 
“WOF” to receive a 20% discount. 

On Saturday, August 19
th

, the Knights 

of Columbus are going to Feed My 

Starving Children in Schaumburg at 

2pm – 3:45pm (an hour and 45 minute 

time slot, with reservations required) 

Contact Brian Smith, at: 

smith.brian194@gmail.com or sign 

up in the narthex. 

Photo on the right shows the delicious cake served Thursday, August 3, to celebrate and 
show appreciation to the outgoing CCW officers, Letty Dino, president, Sara Glas, vice-
president and Patricia Srain, secretary.  

Our ladies hosted the August 6 Hospitality weekend with wonderful 
cakes, coffee, fresh fruits and 
more.  Pictures show happy 
moments enjoying  each 
other's company. Vicki 
Mirshak and Maria Laterza, 
Mike and Sara Glas with 
children Andrew and 
Katherine and  visiting guests 
Lopez family from the 
Philippines.  

You may have noticed a QR code 
(quick response) on the back of the 
pews in the church. Now the code 
is available from our bulletin. Just 

use your camera phone to scan the 
QR code to make an offertory gift to 
Corpus Christi Parish. Thank you! 

SCAN  HERE  TO  MAKE 
YOUR  OFFERTORY  GIFT  

QR Code 

https://eucharisticcongress.org
https://eucharisticcongress.org
mailto:smith.brian194@gmail.com


If you’d like more information about your 
child (2nd Graders and up) joining our St. 

Cecilia’s Children’s Choir, please contact our 
Music Director, Agata Olszakowska at 

630.483.4673 ext. 107 
or ccmusicnote@gmail.com and check out 
our Music Ministry website page at https://

corpuschristicarolstream.org/music-ministry/ 

St. Cecilia’s Children’s 

Diocese of Joliet Celebrates 75 years of Catechesis, 
Evangelization and Service 

Our diocese was founded on December 11, 1948. For an entire year, we will 
highlight the great accomplishments of our past and how we were founded in 
faith, while being called to witness now and in the future, and continue to 
be sent forth to serve.  For more information and events click on 75th 
Anniversary - Diocese of Joliet (diojoliet.org)  

Blessed Michael 
McGivney Feast Day 

– August 13th
 

Blessed Fr. Michael Joseph 
McGivney born on August 12, 
1852 was a diocesan priest 
from Connecticut, the first 
child of Irish immigrant 
parents. His parents went on to 

have 12 other children. Michael left school at age 13 
to work alongside his father and help support the 
family, but at age 16 he decided to enter the 
seminary. Together with men from his church, St. 
Mary’s in New Haven, he founded what is now the 
world’s largest Catholic fraternal service 
organization — the Knights of Columbus. Blessed 
Michel McGivney, pray for us.  

Learning about Mary’s Titles with the Legion of Mary 

The Queenship of Mary 
On August 22, the Roman Catholic Church celebrates a memorial in 
honor of the Queenship of Mary. This memorial is placed in an octave, 
that is, eight days after celebrating Mary's Assumption into Heaven. 
The Queenship can be considered a prolongation of the celebration of 
the Assumption. 

The queenship of Mary, mother of the King of Kings, is a concept with 
both spiritual and political meaning. “Especially in time of crisis,” as 
Pius XII wrote, believers take comfort in the faith that Mary “reigns 
with a mother’s solicitude over the entire world.” During his brief 
papacy from 705-707, John VII added several images of Maria Regina 
to Roman churches. By the 1000s, devotion to Mary as Queen had 
spread through Europe. The hymn “Salve Regina,” attributed to Bl. 
Hermann of Reichenau (d. 1054), became the anthem of the Crusaders and is still sung often in Catholic 
services. In the 1100s, images of the coronation of Mary in heaven began to appear in Catholic churches and 
manuscripts.  In 1636, the Vatican began to authorize canonical coronation of Marian images such as the 
painting of the Madonna of Miracles in Rome, crowned in 1646.  

In 1954, which he declared a Marian Year, Pope Pius XII issued the encyclical “Ad Coeli Reginam,” 
authorizing the feast of the Queenship of Mary on May 31. 

After Vatican II, in 1969, Pope Paul VI changed the feast to an optional memorial on August 22 to improve 
the liturgical order of Marian feast days.  

If you would like to know more about the Legion of Mary and what we do, email allensec1@yahoo.com 

https://corpuschristicarolstream.org/music-ministry/
https://corpuschristicarolstream.org/music-ministry/
https://www.diojoliet.org/75th
https://www.diojoliet.org/75th
mailto:allensec1@yahoo.com


“WHAT I DID THIS 
SUMMER” is usually the 
first essay of the school year 
for students.  My own essay 
would include a trip to El 
Salvador, staying at Nuestros 
Pequeños Hermanos (Spanish 
for “Our Little Brothers and 
Sisters”). NPH was originally 
founded in Mexico, by Father 
William Wasson in 1954, as a 
home to care for orphaned, 
abandoned and at-risk 

children. He created a safe place where children could 
thrive within a culture of unconditional love and faith 
at its core. Currently, NPH nurtures children and 
transforms lives in nine countries in Latin America and 
the Caribbean. 

With permission from Cardinal George, I worked as a 
priest as the Regional Director of our NPH homes in 
Central America from 2005 until 2010. Last month, I 
returned to El Salvador, and as I walked through the 
enormous doors, the aromas of handmade tortillas 
mixed with the cow farm next door instantly filled me 
with memories from five years of service there. I 
instantly smiled and thought to myself, what a blessing 
to be back here! I knew, of course, I would be 
sacrificing many of the creature comforts of home 
during my visit. 

While I was there, NPH celebrated its 24th anniversary 
of operating a home in El Salvador. We began the day 
with an early Mass, and I was uplifted knowing the 
tradition of full and active participation in the liturgy 
still exists there, as over 500 children enthusiastically 
sang and responded to the prayers. 

After Mass, everyone changed out of their “church 
clothes” and into their “play clothes.” By 9 a.m. it was 
already 95 degrees, so I, too, decided to change out of 
my black suit and roman collar and into a T-shirt and 
sandals. It was a good decision because the day’s next 
activity was an hour-long Zumba/salsa class! Did the 
bishop Zumba and salsa? Yes! However, trust me 
when I say that I lacked all skill  
and grace while doing it—it was an exercise in true 
humility that also got my heart pumping. 

The rest of the day was filled with games and soccer 

tournaments as we basked in each other’s warm 
friendship and lively conversation. The highlight for 
the children was being served hotdogs, a bag of chips 
and a can of pop for lunch. While you may think this is 
rather basic food, these children are accustomed to 
eating rice and beans daily, so this was a wonderful 
and welcomed treat. 

After my morning holy hour the next day, I waited for 
the daily ritual of the water trickling on at 6 a.m. After 
showering, I dressed in my black suit, roman collar 
and pectoral cross and got into a pickup truck to drive 
across the border to Guatemala—a trip that should 
have taken about two-and-a-half hours. However, 
because of the condition of the roads scattered with 
potholes and fallen trees, the drive took almost four 
hours. 

I arrived in the town of Santa Rosa de Lima to ordain 
Juan Carlos Pirir. For the past four years he has been a 
seminarian studying for the Diocese of Joliet. After 
completing his studies, I ordained him a priest there in 
his hometown as he was surrounded by his parents, 
siblings, relatives and just about everyone else from 
the town.   

Before and after the Mass, fireworks were launched. 
And outside of the church, with its large choir and 
sacred music, the spirit of fiesta filled the air with 
booming music along with colorful balloons, banners 
and decorations. It was an amazing celebration and 
reflected the deep faith in that community, which 
formed Father Juan Carlos Pirir and fostered his 
vocation. 

Back in El Salvador, a strong storm came through and 
knocked out the power my last night there. But instead 
of being upset by this inconvenience, I was thankful 
for the rain which cooled everything down, including 
me.   

As I went to bed, I thanked God for keeping me safe 
during my travels. I asked for special blessings upon 
the dear children of NPH and upon Father Juan’s 
proud family and supportive community. My “summer 
essay” would thank God for the comforts we enjoy 
“back home” and often take for granted: our safety, 
food, water, electricity and our parish communities.  

Do enjoy the rest of your summer! 

View more photos online at 
diojoliet.org 

https://www.diojoliet.org


 
Date Registering_____________________ Envelope #(Parish Office use only)_______________ 
 
Family Last Name___________________________________________________________ 
 
Address________________________________ City__________________ Zip__________ 
 
Name of Male Head of Household_____________________________________________ 
  
 Primary Phone___________________________________________________________ 
 
 Primary Email____________________________________________________________ 
 
 Religion:   __Roman Catholic       __Other:____________________________________ 
 
Name of Female Head of Household___________________________________________ 
 
 Primary Phone___________________________________________________________ 
 
 Primary Email____________________________________________________________ 
 
 Religion:  __Roman Catholic       __Other:__________________________ 
 
Marital Status:    __Married       __Single       __Widowed       __Divorced       __Separated 
 
What Mass do you regularly attend?     5pm Sat    8:30am Sun    11am Sun   12:30pm Sun. 
 
Name(s) of Child(ren) and Age(s) (living at home): 
 
First Child_______________________________ Second Child_________________________ 
 
Third Child______________________________ Fourth Child__________________________ 
 
Fifth Child_______________________________ Sixth Child___________________________ 
 
Other information: 
 

We invite you to become a registered parishioner of 
Corpus Christi, or to submit/update your contact 

information (for important church updates). 
 

Corpus Christi Parish Registration Form 
Or register on the parish website at https://corpuschristicarolstream.org/im-new 

- Or - 

SUBMIT/UPDATE your EMAIL and/or MOBILE PHONE NUMBER 
(Or email this information to the Parish Office at corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net) 

 
First and Last Name _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Address _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Mobile/cell phone # _____________________________________________________________ 

https://corpuschristicarolstream.org/im-new
mailto:corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net


To volunteer, please contact Sofia, Director of  Youth Ministry, by email at 
(corpuschristiccym@gmail.com) or by calling the parish office at (630-483-4673). 

mailto:corpuschristiccym@gmail.com


 

 
Pastor                      Rev. Mark Jurzyk                         483-4673                             corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 

 

Chief Stewards 2023 
 

 Commission Chief Steward Phone Email 
    
 Worship Commission Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com  
 Adoration Pauline Murphy 890-5238  
 Art & Environment Denise Palash 297-2898 mandapal@aol.com 
 Extraordinary Ministers Deacon Andrew & Kathy Jalove 415-4853 ccccjalove@gmail.com 
 Guitar Group Debbie Molinaro  tonydebmo@att.net 
 Host Greeters Mike Strawn  293-9440 strawn8@sbcglobal.net  
 Lectors Nancy Parod 408-1431 nancyparod6@gmail.com  
 Sacristans Pat Mamica 372-6747 aatap@aol.com 
 Music Agata Olszakowska 483-4673 ajunosza@gmail.com 
   
 Finance  Commission 
  Dan Sledz 483-4673 ccbus@sbcglobal.net 
  Brett Gossen 293-0749 bgossen@sbcglobal.net 
  Tony Molinaro  
  
 Faith Formation Commission 
  Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com  
  Mary Lou Conroy 483-4222 cceducation@sbcglobal.net 
    
     
 Sacramental  Formation Rev. Mark Jurzyk 483-4673 corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 
 Baptism Prep Deacon Tom Thiltgen 483-4673 ccdeacon@sbcglobal.net 
 Marriage Prep. Deacon Bill Thomas        309-4948 didymus98@yahoo.com 
 R.C.I.A. Deacon Tom Thiltgen 483-4673 ccdeacon@sbcglobal.net  
  
 
 Peace & Social Outreach Commission  
              St. Vincent de Paul Jennifer Hoffman                    331-229-9069      hoffmanfour@comcast.net  
               Ministers of Care Maria Panopoulos  mariapanopoulos@yahoo.com 
 Prayer Network Maria Panopoulos  mariapanopoulos@yahoo.com 
 Children of Mary Debbie Barnes 788-6382 luvfaithdance@yahoo.com  
 Respect Life Debbie Barnes  luvfaithdance@yahoo.com 
 Legion of Mary Letty Dino                               312-237-6448  ldino518@gmail.com  
 
  
 Social Commission Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com 
 C.C.W.  Letty Dino                               312-237-6448  ldino518@gmail.com 
 Hospitality Elizabeth Mazur   483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com 
 Knights of Columbus Mark Jatczak  263-8377  kofcmark@gmail.com 
  
    

Parish Pastoral Commission  

John Achacoso 

Sara Glas 

Andrew Jalove 

Peter Jankowski 

Mark Jatczak 

Debbie Molinaro** 

Anna Pechous 

Joanne Talbot 

Laura Wiley** 

**Commission Co-Coordinators 

 


